MARKET MANAGEMENT GROUP 

WEDNESDAY 26 NOVEMBER 2003 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Carlisle City Council 


Councillor Bloxham


Councillor Mrs M Bowman


Councillor Firth


Mr D Atkinson – Head of Property Services


Ms A Taylor – Accountancy Services Manager


Mr S Halstead – Senior Committee Clerk

ALSO IN

ATTENDANCE:
  Mr D Petrie – Halladale Developments


  Mr J McLoughlan – Finford Management


  Mrs H Wylie – Centre Manager

MMG.01/03
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

Councillor Firth reported that he was no longer the Executive Portfolio Holder for Economic Prosperity and would stand down as Chairman of this Group.  It was agreed that Councillor Mrs M Bowman, the current Portfolio Holder for Economic Prosperity, would be Chairman of this Group.

Councillor Mrs M Bowman in the Chair.

MMG.02/03
MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting of the Market Management Group held on 22 October 2002 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

MMG.03/03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising from the Minutes of the last meeting.

MMG.04/03
MANAGEMENT REPORT

The Management report from Finford Management Limited had been circulated to Members.  Mr McLoughlan tabled a report which had been circulated to stallholders with details of Service Plan expenditure for 2002/03 and the Service Charge budget for 2004/05.  There had been no response or queries raised by stallholders as a result of them being supplied with this information.

The proposed budget for 2004/05 was approximately £200,000, slightly less than last year.  The budget included provision for improvement works to be carried out in the Market Hall with particular emphasis on health and safety.

There were no vacant tenancies in the Market Hall at present.  Some stallholders had opened for Thursday evening and Sunday trading in the run up to Christmas and had reported good trade.

Mr Petrie reported on asset management issues.  He indicated that Unit 9 was the only vacant unit at present.  Negotiations were taking place for the Unit to be used by Wilkinsons on a short term basis.

He further reported that there were two large rent reviews in 2004 and he would shortly be serving notice of intention to increase the rents on the tenants concerned.  This would be followed by a period of negotiation with the tenants concerned.

The Head of Property Services suggested that Mr Petrie contact Donaldsons, who had a number of rent reviews pending on shops in The Lanes, so that the appropriate market value could be obtained.

Mrs Wylie reported that there were problems immediately outside the Market Hall in West Tower Street with graffiti to the Market Hall, which was a listed building, and other anti-social activities.  CCTV coverage for West Tower Street would be helpful.  

Councillor Bloxham suggested that Mrs Wylie should write to Sergeant Baines at the Civic Centre as applications for CCTV cameras were considered by the Carlisle Crime and Disorder Group.

RESOLVED – That the Management Report from Finford Management Ltd

be received.

MMG.05/03
LEASES FOR TENANCIES

The Head of Property Services sought authority for Officers to grant Licences to market stall holders rather than Leases if required by the market stall holders.

RESOLVED – That Officers be authorised to grant Licences to market stall holders rather than Leases if required by the market stall holders.

MMG.06/03
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED – That the Head of Legal and Democratic Services be requested to arrange the next meeting of this Group for March/April 2004.

(The meeting ended at 2.20 pm)
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